
via email to: BoardSec@ontarioenergyboard.ca 

 

 

 

 

November  27, 2015 

Ontario Energy Board 

2300 Yonge St., 27th Floor 

Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 

Attention: Kirsten Walli, Board  Secretary 

Re: EB-2015-0079 

Dear Ms. Walli, 

We are writing to request intervenor status in the above application on behalf of the Federation 

of Ontario Cottagers’ Associations (FOCA).    

 

FOCA is an incorporated non-profit organization that represents over 500 waterfront property 

owners’ groups, with over 50,000 member families.  For over 50 years, FOCA has spoken on 

behalf of, and supported, Ontario’s 250,000 waterfront property owners. The vast majority of our 

members are customers directly implicated by the rate increase proposed in EB-2015-0079 by 

Hydro One Networks. 

As intervenors FOCA is also seeking recovery of reasonable costs incurred, including travel and 

legal counsel, where and when required and appropriate. 

FOCA’s representatives for hearings or conferences related to this file include Mr. Ian White, 

and myself.  Notices may be provided to the address listed below. 

 

Regards, 

 

Terry Rees, Executive Director 

Federation of Ontario Cottagers’ Associations (FOCA) 

201 – 159 King Street 

Peterborough, Ontario  K9J 2R8 

Phone 705-749-3622   trees@foca.on.ca 
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